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TOPIC DISCUSSION  ACTION 
NEEDED 

Membership Total 

  (13)  

Virtual Skype Meeting 

Esther McCant, Metro Mommy Agency  

Heather Baker, Healthy Start Coalition of Miami-Dade 

Dr. Keya Brandon, Kreative Koncepts   

Cassandra Coriolan, Healthy Start Coalition of Miami-Dade 

Ketia Harris, JTCHS 

Leah Jayanetti, ICU Baby  

Cheryl Lorie, WIC  

Suecia Mendez, Sunshine Health 

Queen Holden, Florida Department of Health in Miami Dade 

Bryanna McDaniel, Florida Department of Health in Miami Dade  

Candice Schottenloher, Florida Department of Health in Miami Dade  

Takyah Smith, Florida Department of Health in Miami Dade 

Valerie Turner, Florida Department of Health in Miami Dade 

 

Welcome and 

Introductions 

The November monthly meeting of the Consortium for a Healthier Miami-Dade Children Issues sub-

committee (Healthy Baby Taskforce) was brought to order by Esther McCant at 12:30 p.m. All members 

were welcomed and introduced themselves. 

 

Approval of 

Minutes 

There was a motion to approve the October 2020 Healthy Baby Taskforce meeting minutes by Cheryl 

Lorie, the motion was seconded by Candice Schottenloher.         

 

Previous Action 

Items 

 

Presentation: Birth 

Equity in Miami-

Dade: What Does it 

look like? 

 

 

 

- During the September meeting for National Infant Mortality Awareness month the Taskforce had a 

presentation from the Florida Department of Health in Miami-Dade County on Birth Equity in 

Miami-Dade: What Does it look like? 

- During the November 2020 meeting, the Taskforce followed up on any remaining questions from the 

presentation. The Taskforce had a brief conversation on how their organization has been addressing 

health equity and having these important conversations. It was also highlighted the importance of 

sharing health equity and cultural competency trainings with healthcare providers.    

- Esther McCant shared about Think Cultural Health from the Department of Human and Health 

Services. This resource was shared as a tool for us to learn more about CEU and educational 
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HBT Digital Media 

Campaign  

 

opportunities for our field of work. For more information please visit 

https://thinkculturalhealth.hhs.gov/. 

- The Taskforce during the November meeting reviewed the draft of the Healthy Baby Taskforce 

Social Media Toolkit. The Taskforce toolkit team shared an update that the toolkit will be created for 

organizations and partners to educate, bring awareness, and share with the community the importance 

of maternal child health and reduce infant mortality.  

- The contributing partners present during the meeting who provided feedback for the toolkit included: 

DOH-Miami-Dade HIV Perinatal, DOH-Miami-Dade OCHP, DOH-Miami-Dade WIC, Health 

Council of South Florida, Healthy Start Coalition of Miami-Dade, ICU Baby, Jessie Trice 

Community Health Systems, Kreative Koncepts, Metro Mommy Agency, and Sunshine Health. 

- The team reviewed the Mission, Vision, Goals, Objectives, and each of the theme sections. These 

sections were updated during the meeting with the recommended changes from the members. It is 

important to note that how the data is pulled from Florida Health Charts is how the information will 

be referenced for race and ethnicity. Other sections it was noted to include mother as birthing parent 

and/ or women of color to be more inclusive.       

- The team shared they would like to have all items submitted to the liaison by Thursday, December 

9, 2020 to compile into the toolkit to review a final draft at the January 2021 meeting.   

- The team suggested for the Fast Facts section to create this data into an infographic to allow the 

audience to easier capture this data. It was shared to create facts that also included local data for 

Miami-Dade County. This would make it more personal and bring more attention to the local issue.   

- Lastly, partners signed up for any remaining sections that were not completed. It was also shared 

they could share a social media post about their organization to include in the Local Resources section 

of the toolkit to educate and link the community back to their services.    

New Business  

 

Work Plan  

 

- The Healthy Baby Taskforce briefly discussed the Work Plan. It was highlighted that last year the 

major changes to the work plan was the addition of the Tobacco Cessation and Resources section.  

- The Taskforce liaison provided an overview of the Taskforce Work Plan. The important updates 

shared with the Taskforce include:  

o The activities were being updated with the 2020 baseline and target data.  

o It was highlighted the Health Education section would be updated to Social Determinants of 

Health to better align with the state’s scope of work.  

o It was shared there will be four new activities added to the work plan. These include two new 

activities under the Tobacco Cessation & Resources section. These activities relate to digital 

media and posters shared with health care providers. The other two new activities will be 

included under the Social Determinants of Health section. These activities include 

Send work 

plan via email 

for feedback.  

https://thinkculturalhealth.hhs.gov/
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conducting a focus group to identify cultural beliefs about safe sleep in Miami-Dade County 

and then identifying interventions and best practices to address safe sleep.    

- It was announced the Taskforce members will be able to provide any feedback and recommended 

changes to the Healthy Baby Taskforce liaison Candice Schottenloher via email by Friday, November 

27th, 2020. It was shared the updated work plan template is due to the State by Monday, November 

30th, 2020.  

Partner Updates Taskforce members were able to briefly share an update on their current work/initiatives/projects. 

- DOH-Miami-Dade WIC Program: An update was provided by Cheryl Lorie. She shared the Save 

the Date for the 7th Annual Homestead/Florida City Drive-Thru Family Resource Fair that will be 

hosted on Saturday, December 5th, 2020 from 10 a.m. to 12 p.m. at 753 W Palm Drive, Florida City, 

FL 33034. She also shared if interested in being a vendor for this event to please contact Eriko 

Robinson at eriko.robinson@flhealth.gov. 

- Florida Department of Health in Miami-Dade County: Candice Schottenloher provided an update 

on the virtual Community Health Improvement Plan (CHIP) Annual Meeting that was held on Friday, 

October 30, 2020. There was a total of 65 attendees. During this meeting, an overview of the CHIP 

was provided, and all strategic priority areas were discussed. It was also shared the Bounty of Health 

Drive-Thru Food Distribution Event was successfully hosted with Farm Share on Thursday, 

November 19th, 2020 and we served over 250 families. A Thank You was shared with our Consortium 

Partners who participated as vendors and members who shared the event.    

- Healthy Start Coalition of Miami-Dade (HSCMD): An update was shared by Heather Baker. She 

shared the success of the virtual HSCMD Annual Awards and Recognition Ceremony event that was 

held on Friday, October 23, 2020 at 12 p.m. 

- Metro Mommy Agency: An update was shared by Esther McCant. She shared the Jasmine Project’s 

Facebook page a local organization working to improve birth outcomes in Miami-Dade County. 

Please follow and visit here.  

 

Adjournment The meeting was adjourned at 1:30 p.m. The next Healthy Baby Taskforce virtual meeting is scheduled 

for Friday, January 15, 2021 from 12:30 p.m. to 1:30 p.m. via Skype for Business. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/umjasmineproject/?view_public_for=10083792128423

